

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

December 16, 2021

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 kbaldwin@rc.com

RE:

**EM-VER-019-211208** — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 100 Tatnic Hill Road, Brooklyn, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated December 15, 2021 requesting withdrawal of the above-referenced exempt modification. The Council hereby acknowledges your request to withdraw the exempt modification.

The Council declares this exempt modification to no longer be pending before this agency. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Council office.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

Mulia Beal

MAB/CMW/emr

c: The Honorable Austin Tanner, First Selectman, Town of Brooklyn (a.tanner@brooklynct.org)

## Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts and New York

December 15, 2021

Via Electronic Mail

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-019-211208 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 100 (a/k/a 130) Old Tatnic Hill Road, Brooklyn, Connecticut

Dear Attorney Bachman:

On December 8, 2021, Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless made the above reference exempt modification filing with the Council. We learned today that SBA will need to re-run its structural analysis ("SA") for the tower to accommodate Cellco's modifications. We have, therefore, decided to withdraw EM-VER-019-211208 until the new SA is completed. If possible, we'd ask that you hold the \$625 filing fee until this matter is re-filed with the Council. I apologize for any inconvenience this may cause but appreciate your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd